



## Northern Region Meeting

At Tyne Rowing Club, 19<sup>th</sup> September 2016, 7.00pm

Present: - Michael Laing (Chairman), Charly Curtis (Vice - Chairman), Pamela Walton (Secretary), Phil Tully (Education), Pauline Higgins (Junior Commissioner), Gilliam Latham (Para Rowing Rep), Eddie Bryant, Steven Thompson.

Apologies: - Barbara Millns (Regional Rep), James Andrews (British Rowing Area Participation Manager), Gabrielle Moore (Recreational Rowing Rep), Carol Singleton, (Masters & Competition Rep), Colin Percy (Events and Calendar), John Mulholland (Water Safety).

		Action by
1	Mins of last meeting 27 <sup>th</sup> June 2016, at Durham, agreed and seconded by Eddie Bryant and Michael Laing.	
	Matters Arising. - None	
2	<p><b>Reports.</b> See <a href="http://www.nerowing.com/nrcminutes.html">www.nerowing.com/nrcminutes.html</a> for all written reports.</p> <p><b>Alan Granlund</b> balance still as at last meeting. GTR asked for £500 for help with insurance and costs for GTR, this year numbers were down due to Skiffs having their regatta season.</p> <p><b>John Mullholland</b> – safety report from Phill Tully, 24 canoeists on Wear without lights, having permission from Cathedral to gain access through padlocked gate road. Michael (Chairman) to send a letter to British Canoe. Charley to contact the DU rowing board and all the Wear river users.</p> <p>British Rowing ML reported 2 items of action by NRC during coming year.</p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1. Safety for launch users.</li> <li>2. Cold water shock.</li> </ol>	<p>AG/PW</p> <p>CC/ML</p> <p>All NRC</p>



<p><b>Phill Tully</b> (Coaching Commissioner)– Coaching Survey still to do. Issues arising with Women who are returning to rowing with married name and not declaring points or maiden name. All coach/educators need to go down to Seminar November 5<sup>th</sup>, NRC to cover £30. Region has approximately 4/5. NRC to reimburse each individual.</p> <p>Phill Tully to stand down as Coaching Commissioner and Eddie Bryant to stand for this position at the next AGM.</p> <p><b>Gillian Latham.</b> Report as attached, Para Rowing has done very well at the Para Olympic Games.</p> <p><b>Pauline Higgins</b> – to add to report Shona Foster (Chester le Street), British Champs, Friday, winning crew got a Gold Medal. ? does NRC want a demographic survey of boys to girls in the N.E. region.</p> <p>Discussions underwent re replacement for James Andrews.</p>	<p>PT</p> <p>AG</p> <p>PT/EB/ML</p> <p>ALL</p>
<p><b>Correspondence</b></p> <p>None.</p>	
<p><b><u>Any other business.</u></b></p> <p>Re. - GTR insurance for event/liability cover, Can the event organiser approach B.R. for the situation. Can approach NRC for support if necessary.</p> <p>Re Club Conference would like to add:-</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• NRC would like to meet all club Chairman/Representatives to go over</li> <li>• Property to bring up Alan Meekan to talk to clubs.</li> </ul> <p>NRC Singles – use by DU sculling camp. Clubs to get damage repaired then invoices to NRC who are then to ask Durham to Reimburse.</p>	<p>CP/AG</p> <p>ML</p>



	<p>? ask if any more NRC singles are to be bought? No more at present. To sell on, if a club wants to buy a bought.</p> <p>Yarm have applied to leave the region.</p> <p>Gabrielle Moore proposed Colin Lawson agreement.</p> <p>Michael to ask Colin to publise on Northern Rowing, Jess Eddie and Nathanal in the region on Thursday 22<sup>nd</sup> September. Michael to put together a roll call together, can anyone please send suggestions together, so they can all be sent a letter.</p> <p>AGM to 5<sup>th</sup> December 2016. 7.00 pm, to pub lice by sending email out and poster, explaining what is done by NRC. Then email out to NRC and ask to print out and put poster on all clubs in their area.</p>	<p>CP</p> <p>PW/ML. ALL NRC</p>
	<p><b><u>Dates of next meetings</u></b></p> <p>The AGM will be on 28 Nov 5<sup>TH</sup> December 2016 at DARC (Durham Amateur Rowing Club)</p> <p>CC to ensure it is in the diary at Durham.</p>	<p>ALL</p> <p>CC</p>

Meeting closed at 8.40pm